
Silver Oaks Homeowner’s Association – Phase 1 
Board Meeting 

 
October 12, 2004 

 
 
Location: 
Davidson Middle School 
 
In Attendance: 
Tom Calhoun  423-0178  tcalhoun@woodlawnbaptist.com 
Barbara Cole  682-5283  franzcole@cox.net 
Joe O’Neill  682-4654  josephroneill@cyou.com 
Dan Taylor  683-4122  jdandmstaylor@cox.net 
Mike Zoltek  689-8598  mzoltek@anobles.com 
Darren Etheridge     detheridge@clerkofcourts.cc 
Lou Gennaro  682-5368  louis.gennaro@cox.net 
 
Absent: 
Ed Santos  682-2911  hmd5859@cox.net 
 
Minutes: 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:30. 
 
Business Conducted: 
1) Minutes from last meeting. 
 A motion was made by Darren to accept the minutes from September 04 as written.  Second by 
 Tom. 
  The motion was approved 
2) The treasurer’s report was presented by Tom Calhoun and is attached to these minutes. 
3) No Architectural review board items to report. 
4) Barbara made a motion to allow $150 for 8 trays of additional flowers to finish off the front island.  
 Second by Lou.  The motion was approved. 
5) A question of whether or not to procure a new meeting announcement sign was mentioned.  This 
 will not be pursued at this time. 
6) Thomas provided information on the status of the web site. 
7) Thomas noted that one of the certified letters for unpaid dues was returned unsigned.  There is no 
 information on the other letter at this time.  Thomas motioned that we turn over unpaid dues to 
 Mr. Chessier.  Second by Barbara.  The motion was approved. 
8) Dan and Barbara agreed to determine exactly what street signs need to be replaced with Phase 1 
 signs.  Barbara agreed to get the quotes for the new street signs as discussed and approved at the 
 last meeting. 
9) Dan will review the copy of the covenants provided by Mr. Hughes for differences from those on 
 file and report back to the community at the annual meeting. 
10) Thomas noted that the annual meeting package has been sent out.  Early returns would be greatly 
 appreciated. 
11) Mike discussed a written request by a homeowner that we make it a requirement for all yard lights 
 be turned on at dusk.  The board noted that this cannot be done without a change to the covenants 
 and restrictions.  This will be added to the proposed annual ballot. 
12) A petition to lower the dues to a maintenance level was presented and discussed.  After much 
 discussion and re-visiting several times throughout the meeting, Darren made a motion that we set 
 next year’s and subsequent year’s dues per the following formula: 
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   (1 Oct 2003 to 30 Sept 2004 Expenses) x 1.03  
             Total # of lots 
 
 Second by Tom.  The motion was approved.  5 votes for, 2 votes against. 
13) Mike noted that there have been complaints about the scheduling and notification of the monthly 
 board meetings.  The board will try to get the announcement sign up earlier.  It was also noted that 
 there will be no meeting on the second Tuesday of November as the yearly meeting will be held 
 on Saturday 13 November. 
14) Mike thanked Karen and Sandy for putting out the community newsletter. 
15) Mike provided a summary of what is to take place at the annual meeting and what will be 
 provided.  The one required action at the annual meeting is the election of 4 new board members. 
16) Two items of concern which will be addressed and put on a ballot for homeowner voting on 
 changes to the Covenants and Restrictions are 1) Usage of For Sale signs and 2) the elimination of 
 the architectural review fee. 
17) A homeowner mentioned a concern with speeding throughout the subdivision.  Mike noted that we 
 have looked into multiple avenues of eliminating this problem in the last 1.5 years.  Asking  for 
 directed patrols has been the most effective, however, people within the subdivision get ticketed 
 also.  Anyone can call the sheriff’s office for a patrol. 
18) A homeowner re-suggested that we request the Phase 2 Board contribute to the upkeep of the front 
 entrance. 
19) Mike noted that pool access is still being worked with the Phase 2 board. 
20) Joe agreed to get with Mr. Hughes and straighten any street signs that are leaning. 
21) A homeowner asked whether there is an alternate source for the required mailbox.  Barb and Dan 
 agreed to investigate this. 
22) A request was made that the front entrance lighting receive a higher priority.  Barb agreed to get 2 
 estimates besides King electric. 
23) Bob Hester requested a copy of the 2003 financial report.  Tom provided a summary report. 
24) Bob Hester noted that per Florida statutes, the board has 10 days to reply to a written request for 
 information.  There has been some delays in getting requested data to him.  Mike noted that the 
 board is trying to organize the data and make it and all minutes and monthly financial reports 
 available on the web site.  All the data for 2004 is currently posted on the web site. 
25) A homeowner suggested that we check with Chelco for additional front entrance lighting.  Darren 
 agreed to look into this and get some options and estimates. 
26) A homeowner asked if we have Real Property insurance.  It was noted that we do not have this but 
 we have contacted the insurance company about this. 
27) A homeowner noted that it seems that our accountant is not providing information in a timely 
 manner.  It was noted that the board is looking into getting a new accountant and have them 
 possibly do more tasks as part of their contract in order to become a more full service 
 arrangement. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:10. 












